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OLD DOMINON UNIVERSITY 
BOARD OF VISITORS 

Student Enhancement and Engagement Committee 
Thursday, September 20, 2018 

 
MINUTES 

 
 
The Student Enhancement and Engagement Committee of the Board of Visitors met on 
Thursday, September 20, 2018 at 11 a.m. in Room 2203 in the Kate and John R. Broderick 
Dining Commons on the Norfolk campus.  Present from the committee were: 
 

Alton J. Harris, Chair 
Yvonne T. Allmond 
Robert S. Corn 
Unwanna B. Dabney 
Kay A. Kemper 
Maurice Slaughter 
Robert M. Tata 

   Linda Miller-Dunleavy (Faculty Representative) 
   Rafia Haq (Student Representative) 
    
Also present were:  

Nancy Badger 
John Broderick 
Jane Daneʹ  
Traci Daniels 
Gregory DuBois 
Beverly Forbes 
Giovanna Genard 
Rhonda Harris 
Scott Harrison 

Annie Morris 
Ellen Neufeldt 
Brian Payne 
September Sanderlin 
Don Stansberry 
Petra Szonyegi 
Sherri Watson 
Jeffrey Williams 
Johnny Young 

 
  

Chair Alton Harris called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m. 
 
 
I. APPROVAL OF THE JUNE 14, 2018 MINUTES 
Yvonne Allmond moved to approve the minutes of the June 14, 2018 meeting and Robert 
Tata seconded the motion.  The minutes were unanimously approved by all members 
present and voting. 
 
 
II. REPORT OF VICE PRESIDENT OF STUDENT ENGAGEMENT AND ENROLLMENT 

SERVICES 
 

Dr. Ellen Neufeldt, Vice President for Student Engagement and Enrollment Services, 
reported on Hurricane Florence activities, state government relations, new student 
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enrollment, and provided updates on career skills initiatives, RoadTrip Nation, and mental 
health initiatives.  Beverly Forbes, Interim Director of Career Development Services, 
introduced Christine Odenwald, a senior in the Modeling, Simulation & Visualization 
Engineering program, who described her experiences participating in the program.   
 
 
III. STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT 
Rafia Haq, student representative to the Board, reported on current steps ODU is taking to 
promote mental health awareness. She introduced Jeffrey Williams, the Director of 
Wellness and Sustainability from the Student Government Association, who talked about 
new initiatives they would work on together this semester. A mental health awareness 
survey will be conducted to better understand how students are assessing their mental 
health and how much they know about the resources offered at ODU. 
 
 
IV. SECURITY UPDATE 
Chief Harris provided the second quarter update of the campus crime statistics reportable 
to the US Department of Education as required by the Clery Act.  Comparison numbers 
from the previous 4 years were also included.   
 
 
IV. ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 
 


